REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting  held at the Club February 25, 2010
Present:  Dean Allen, Pamela Keim, Gil Lafreniere, Jason Larrivee, Margaret Hubbard, Norma Barber, Dow Cooney, Ilsa Krukoff    Also in attendance, Club member Mark VanVliet
Regrets: Jan Anderson, Richard Downing
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
Two items to be added to the agenda 

5.7 Seven is Enough

5.8 Storage Room Clean-up

       Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Pamela Keim, to adopt the agenda as amended     

       Carried.
2.0  2.0  Adoption of the minutes   
Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Gil Lafreniere, to adopt the minutes of January 28, 2010.  Carried. 
3.0  Business arising from the minutes
3.1  Sponsor program
 Tabled until next meeting when Jan Anderson can address
3.2 Buying reginabridge.com from James Dulmage

Jason Larrivee reported that he has been in contact with James re: this matter.  Jason took over the operation and maintenance of the website from James as of January 1, 2010.  James, who was registered owner of reginabridge.com, has been paying the $12 yearly registration fees out of his own pocket for the past 9 years.  He initially built and designed the RDBC website, and would like the Board to make a cash offer to purchase reginabridge.com.    Jason explained that a name is required, rather that the Club name, on this transaction.  It was agreed that we would seek to transfer ownership to Jason in name, but that Jason would in fact have all bills come to the Club and the Club would in fact have ownership.  Motion by Jason Larrivee, seconded by Margaret Hubbard, that we offer James Dulmage $350 to transfer ownership to Jason Larrivee.  Carried.
4.0   Old Business

        4.1  Trophy for “Player of the Year”   Pamela Keim asked that we revisit the discussion of  
                July, 2009 regarding recognition of Player of the Year.  At that time, it was felt that we

                needed to be more ceremonial in making such awards, eg taking pictures of players 

                receiving a keeper trophy or non-keeper plaque and posting these pictures on our website.
                Other than that, we had decided not to change our current practice of only awarding a

                trophy the first time someone wins.

  Pamela asked that we reconsider, and that we recognize two categories, Under 100 MP 

  Player of the Year and Over 100 MP Player of the Year, with a special keeper trophy. She

  felt that these two achievements in particular showed a great deal of commitment and 

  time spent at the Club, and their significance should be recognized even more than a Club

  Championship (which recognizes the achievement only at one particular game).  She

  showed us examples of possible trophies, whose combined total cost for two would run at

  between $116 and $156.
  Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Jason Larrivee, that on an annual basis, we present

  a keeper trophy to the player recognized as the Player of the Year (Under 100MP), and a 

  keeper trophy to the player recognized as the Player of the Year (Over 100MP)  Carried
4.2 Signage for the Club – in response to question from Club member Lorraine Garratt.  
                 Lorraine’s request to the Board read:  “Could we ask the mall administration what the 
                 cost is to feature RDBC on the tall mall sign on Albert Street?  Several other tenants 
                 have their names/logos.   The exposure would be very beneficial to the club.  Traffic 
                 count/per day on Albert Street is huge.   I believe building profile is important.   Even if 
                 people noticing it aren't bridge players, the potential word of mouth and reference of it to 
                 their friends is an asset”    The Board discussed Lorraine’s request.  Dean Allen said he 
                 would investigate what options exist at this time (we did not pursue this avenue 
                 following the last AGM, as this was voted down;  other avenues have also not been 
                 pursued as yet, in large part due to the ongoing renovation issues).  This item will be put 
                 on the next AGM agenda.

5.0 New Business
       5.1   Increasing of prices for coffee and hot chocolate – Pamela Keim

  Pamela presented figures to the Board showing that little or no profit was being made on

               these items.  She said that no increase in price had taken place for a long time, and that

               increasing the price at this time would ensure a profit margin.  She suggested either an 

               increase to $0.75 or to $1.00 per purchase would be in line with practice in other places
               Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Gil Lafreniere, that we increase the price of 

               coffee and hot chocolate from the current $0.50 to $0.75 per cup, effective immediately

               Carried.  One opposed.

5.2 Request from Lorraine Garratt that she be allowed to put up a poster for the Senior Fitness Association.  
Lorraine provided the Board with a poster, whose purpose is to advertise the summer games, and in particular the duplicate bridge portion, which has been approved to be held at our facility.  It was agreed that Lorraine should be given permission to post this on the bulletin board, and in addition, Jason Larrivee will post it on our website. 
      5.3  Club Operations director – filling of position; duties and responsibilities.

This position was left vacant with the resignation of Dave Sabier.  

Dean Allen indicated that Dave will continue to look after some duties.  This item will be tabled until we receive clarification of what these duties might be.  We also will need to itemize a list of what other duties need to be looked after.  
In a related matter, regarding the roof leak, Dean said that mall management has sent someone out to look again, and have indicated their willingness to address the problem in the spring.
5.4 Bathrooms – problems with unpleasant odour and problems with urinals – member

              concern.   
 It was felt that a major part of this problem could be alleviated if the urinals were cleaned appropriately. Pamela Keim will speak with our cleaners, as to how, and how often, they need to go this.
5.5 Member concern – Letter received
A letter, written by a member detailing an incident that happened at a game in December, was presented to the Board.  The individual was very unhappy about the behaviour of another player.  An in-camera discussion followed. After reviewing the letter, it was decided that the Board needed to demonstrate zero tolerance for such incidents.  It was determined that both parties involved should receive letters which discussed our concern regarding the incident, as well as outlining the proper procedures to follow, according to our Behaviour Policy and our Zero Tolerance Policy, should a similar situation occur in future.  
During the discussion, concern was expressed that it was important that the position of both parties be heard in such incidents.  As a consequence, it was suggested that in future it would be helpful to have letters presented, or other presentation made, by both parties, to a single individual (mediator), who could offer guidance in dealing with the issues, and could get a balanced look at any problems before they come to the Board.  Some names were suggested for people to approach to act in this role.  Pamela Keim volunteered to take on this role in the interim.
       5.6  Begin establishing of agenda for AGM
This was a general information item, to remind Board members that we are now beginning to establish the agenda for the AGM, so that prior notice of such items can be given to Club members.
       5.7  Seven is Enough

This was presented as a suggestion from Dick Anderson, in order to help level the playing field during Saturday team games, and in order to encourage more participation from less experienced players.  The reduction from Eight is Enough to Seven is Enough would mean that no team could have more than one “3” player.  A question was raised as to whether we thought there were enough “1” players to make this viable.  That is, if Seven is Enough, mathematically if there is a 3 on the team, no team could have less than two “1” players.  No-one present at the meeting was familiar with the statistics of this.  In order to change the structure to ensure that there could not be two “3” players on the team, but not limit teams with a “3” to requiring two “1” players, a compromise suggestion was made.  That suggestion was an Eight is Enough format, but with a maximum of one “3” player per team.  It was suggested that we try out this format, with an eye to moving to the Seven is Enough if this does not generate enough interest.

Motion by Gil Lafreniere, seconded by Margared Hubbard, that we modify our Eight is Enough game to include a limitation of having no more than one “3” player on any given team.  The start date of this format would be April 3rd, 2010.  Carried.   This would need to be advertised to the membership prior to that date. 
      5.8  Storage Rooms - Clean-up

             It was suggested that a work bee would be in order.  Dean Allen will ask Gail Charles if she 

             is interested in organizing such a bee.
6.0 President’s Report: 

Nothing further
7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance  

         Norma Barber indicated that the January report has been posted.  

· A change to be made - $20  under “other expenses”; this was for directors’ exam fees and will be changed to appear under directors’ fees
· Bank account is actually between $700 and $800, although it appears as about $4800.  (This will drop once cheques to NuWest and SaskEnergy are accounted for).  

· Investment with TransAmerica Life – this was to mature on February 19th.  Norma has been in contact by phone and by mail (she has contacted the Toronto office and has also contacted the local representative, James Griffith.  To date, she has received nothing from them.  It was suggested that she should send a registered letter with her concerns, together with a copy of the original letter.  Norma will pursue this further.  

· Table fees and directors fees, with differential, has been posted.  Directors fees have seen over a 200% increase.  This will be an item to be discussed at the AGM (ie, do we need to increase table fees?  Decrease directors’ fees?)
7.2 Promotion and Public Relations

               Margaret Hubbard has sent out the March notice.
               AGM agenda item proposals – should be given to Margaret for posting

7.3 Club Operations  
               No report.  Position unfilled at present
7.4 Game Management 
       Jason Larrivee says he will remove the Message Board from the website, as it has not met 

       its intended purpose.   
       Jason asked for clarification of the duties of his position.  He is technically in charge of 
       game directors. His duties in this regard are basically to act as liaison between game 
       directors and the Board.
8   Club Management 
      No report – Jan Anderson not present 
.9   Tournament Chair 
       Dow Cooney said that everything is in order for the March Sectional 
10.  Date for the next regular meeting:  April 1st, 2010,  6:00 pm
Meeting adjourned at 7:00
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